
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– June 13 2022 
 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms. Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   Bob Thibeault, Chuck Lovett & Susan Retz 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The meeting for the tri town boards was not held as only one member from Easton attended and 

none from Franconia.  It will be rescheduled.  Those in attendance did discuss some things they 

would like to have the Transfer Station consider, a place to bring other items for recycling like 

was previously done and have it run by a non profit who would staff and benefit.  Perhaps a 

dumptique. Also discussed the compost/recycling process. 

 

Representative Tim Egan are scheduled for next week at 5:00pm to discuss residents concerns in 

regard to powerlines in the scenic vistas. 

 

The board received a letter from NHEC in regard to Sugar Hill being part of the major fiber-

optic expansion project to provide broadband internet to home and business in town currently 

served by them. The board will respond with a letter of interest and ask that they look at the 

entire community. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to appoint Matt Steele to the Tri Town Recreation Committee, 

seconded by MR, BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board reviewed a zoning code enforcement form to use when receiving questions and 

complaints. 

 

The board approved a demolition permit for Michael Spinelli, Map 204, Lot 1. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the public and non-public minutes of June 6, 2022 

seconded by MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday June 20, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette   

Administrative Assistant 


